HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday July 10th, 2006

	1.
	Present: Bob Musgrave, (Chairman), Lynda CROSTHWAITE (Bookings Secretary), Anne Mainwaring (Secretary),  Graham Markham (Treasurer), Alistair Cook, Jean Hodgkinson and Tim Pritt.
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies were received from: John Brunskill, James Fletcher, Roger Plank and Andrew Simpson.
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last meeting, May 8th 2006, had been circulated and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising.

a) Constitution.

The amended wording of Clause 10 of the governing document, dated 24th January 1980 was AGREED. The wording is as follows: "the constitution of the committee as hereinbefore provided at paragraph 6 may be altered by the committee from time to time so that the representative members represent the current users of the Hathersage Memorial Hall and legitimately interested parties as the committee considers appropriate" 

	Anne to send copy to Graham and the auditor.

	5.
	a. New Chairs.

Anne reported that the four replacement chairs had not arrived, and two more needed to be replaced, Jean to contact Martin Ducksbury.  Jean would also ascertain the cost of another trolley for moving the chairs.

It was reiterated that the plastic links should be used between each chair, to comply with fire regulations, Lynda to remind Hall users who are using the chairs for public performances.

It was reported that Chris Cave had still not responded to two of our queries, concerning reimbursement of VAT and the ownership of chairs.

b. Main Hall.  

Andrew Goodison still had not produced an estimate for the maintenance work required.  Anne to write again, with copy of list of jobs, requesting the courtesy of a reply, if Andrew does not want to the job, Bob to approach Brian Wilson.

c. Condensation in Front Porch.

Anne has asked Nick and Harry to leave the doors open, but to no avail so far, leave off the Agenda until the winter.

d. Rear of Hall – Fire Exits.

See (b) above.

e. Kitchen Cleaning.

Anne reported that she had phoned 9 cleaning contractors and no one was willing to take on the Hall. Lynda reported that she was receiving adverse comments and complaints about the cleanliness of the Hall in general, both she and Anne were worried about Health and Safety regulations. Lynda stated that she was ready to resign from the Committee, if this state of affairs continued. The Committee recognized the seriousness of the situation and came up with the several steps to begin to remedy the condition of the Hall

i. Supplement the present cleaner by advertising in Parish Magazines and local Post offices.  Suggest job might be good for students, hours and pay negotiable.

ii. Write to user groups, asking if they would be willing to go an rota to clean sections of the Hall.

iii. Prioritize cleaning tasks. Anne to bring schedule of cleaning to the next meeting.

iv. Bob to have a meeting with Nick.

v. Enquire of Calver and Bradwell Village Halls for their experience.

vi. Review outstanding problems.

vii. Contact Helen Lidgett of Derbyshire Rural Community Council for any information.

f). Shower Room area.

Remind Jon Percival to produce an estimate.
	J.HODGKINSON
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	6.
	Roof

James had reported that he had not received the promised report from Pro-Help Group.

The Committee felt that the proposed new roof was having an adverse effect on all the decisions for the continued renovation of the Hall.  Graham offered to meet with James, to get some idea of whether we did actually need a new roof at the present time.  This subject needed to top priority at the next Management Meeting.
	G.MARKHAM

	7.
	Treasurer’s Report.

Graham Markham produced the Treasurer’s Report, showing a loss of £1596 for the two months to 30 June, 2006. This was mainly due to the purchase of the new chairs, and expenditures on the roof project, all of which would have some monies reimbursed. Utilities were increasing and we need to find ways of reducing these. He confirmed that the auditor will carry on for the coming year, Anne to write to him, confirming that Hathersage Parish Council is the owner of the Hall, and that the large balance in the accounts is for the proposed new roof.
	A.MAINWARING

	8
	Bookings Report.

Lynda reported that two new groups were beginning in the Autumn, new badminton group and a circuit training group.
	

	9
	Insurance/Public Liability.

Anne reported that she had renewed the notices, disclaiming any Public Liability for the Hall.  She was asked to send a copy to Jon Litherland for his comments.
	A.MAINWARING

	10
	Fundraising.

Jean reported on her findings on putting on film shows at the Hall. DCC sponsor the equipment which is stored in Eyam, the cost of £75 per session, and we have to agree to use it for 3 sessions as a minimum.  Transport is need to collect this, and four people need training in the use of the equipment.

Anne was asked to put a notice in the Parish Magazine asking for volunteers to organize a Film Club, the funds would go to the renovation and the Hall.
	A.MAINWARING

	11
	Correspondence.

Anne reported on information received from Derbyshire Rural Community Council on Risk Assessment. The Management Committee has to produce a Fire Risk Assessment by October this year.  Bob to have speak to Bernard Eyre.

Lynda had received a letter of Lyn Irving, saying that the new Youth Club Notice Board, could be used when necessary.
	B.MUSGRAVE

	12.
	Storage of Well Dressing materials.

The Committee agreed that these could be stored under the stage.
	

	13
	Date of next Meeting:

Monday September 4th, 2006
	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, September 4th 2006, at

7.30 in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (July 10th, 2006) (See attached).

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

a. New Chairs – Jean to report.

b. Risk Assessment – Bob to report (See attached report).

5
Maintenance – Rolling programme: (See attached working document)

a. Current Maintenance List:

Main Hall.  The sills above the radiators are loose and need to be removed and made good.  Possibly new joinery needed.

Rear of Hall. Replacing old gate, (on Hall car park side) by sealing up this space – the rear path at this point is too narrow for emergency exit use.

Replacing external fire door on swimming pool side of building.

Stanage Hall (Youth Club), Repair of door and replace lock.

Boiler Room

Hand rail installed down the steps.

Restraining hooks on the outside doors, [porch doors, front entrance doors and the Youth Club doors] 

b. Path behind rear of Hall – 

6.
Cleaning – Anne\Lynda to report

7.
Shower Room Area – (See attached report of meeting: 15.08.06)

8. Roof – Report from James

9. Treasurer’s Report – Report from Graham

10. Bookings Report –. Report from Lynda.

11. Insurance/Public Liability – Comment from Jon Litherland

12. Fundraising – a) Film Club, b) Letter to Elsie Lawrence Trust

13. Correspondence - Anne

14. Any Other Business

13.Date of next meeting: Monday, 6th November, 2006

LIST OF MAINTENANCE JOBS TO BE CONSIDERED IN THE FUTURE - as at April 2006

Shower Area, Curtains/Blinds in Main Hall, Outside Painting, Slates on Lawrence Hall roof, Bricked up Windows, Corridor Painting, Ladies loo (floods intermittently). 

